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Orange County Historical 
Society President Ray 
Ezell provided his per-

sonal list of goals and objectives 
for the Society for 2025, adding 
that the Board of Directors will 
have the final say, following its 
retreat in March.  In no particu-
lar order:

• conduct the Society’s 60-year 
anniversary celebration

• conduct the inaugural Or-
ange County Forum for History 
and Preservation, modeled after 
the Virginia Forum for those 
interested in history, economics, 
politics, geography, law, litera-
ture, education, politics, environ-
mental studies, archaeology, and 

anthropology related to Virginia. 
The Orange County version is 
intended to focus on Orange 
County and its immediate sur-
roundings.

•add additional unique con-
tent to our “Members Only” 
section of the Orange County 
Historical Society website

• engage in more robust 
programming and research 
partnership with the James 
Madison Museum and other 
county-based history-oriented 
organizations

• continue to make progress 
on the organization and avail-
ability of the Society’s research 
collections

Ezell added, “If anyone wants 
to help in the planning/execu-
tion of any of our events, please 
contact me directly by email at 
rayezell_2000@yahoo.com.”

A New Year’s wish list

Annual meeting 
and Mine Run 
program scheduled
Sunday, Jan. 26, 3 p.m.

Join us in the Sandra and Wil-
liam H. Speiden auditorium on 
Sunday, January 26, at 3 PM 

for the Orange County Historical 
Society Annual Business meeting. 
We will elect a slate of new direc-
tors and hear a presentation from 
Greg Mertz on the Mine Run Cam-
paign. Mertz recently retired from 
a 40-year career as a historian and 

interpreter with the National Park 
Service in Gettysburg, PA and Fred-
ericksburg, VA. He has authored 
the book Attack Them at Daylight 
and Whip Them: The Battle of 
Shiloh, April 6-7, 1862. Currently, 
Greg conducts tours for Battlefield 

Tours of Virginia and serves on the 
boards of Friends of Wilderness 
Battlefield, the Brandy Station 
Foundation, and the Rappahan-
nock Valley Civil War Round Table. 

Membership reminder
Members who have not yet sub-

mitted their 2025 membership dues 
payment will receive a reminder in the 
U.S. mail. 2025 dues can be paid by: 

• Visiting this website and using a 
credit card, https://www.orangecova-
hist.org/membership

• Sending payment by U.S. mail to 
OCHS, 130 Caroline St., Orange, VA 
22960

• Paying in person at the above ad-
dress Monday-Friday, from 1-5 PM. 

A drawing of the retreat from Mine Run by Alfred Waud
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